
January 28th, 2020

Notice on the Prevention of Infection with 

a Novel Coronavirus

Numerous cases of pneumonia caused by a novel coronavirus have 
recently been reported in Chinese regions, including Hubei province. 
As a precautionary measure, travellers to such Chinese regions are 
advised to follow the instructions below to prevent infection. 

∥What should I do prevent infection?
·Keep out of any contact with a person showing respiratory 

symptoms such as fevers, coughs, etc. 
·Strictly observe personal hygiene rules such as wearing a mask, 

washing hands, and covering your mouth and nose with an 
upper sleeve when coughing).

∥What should I do when entering Korea?
·Fill in the questionnaire on health conditions and submit it to a 

quarantine officer. 

∥What should I do after returning to Korea? 

·If you develop a fever and any respiratory symptoms (e.g. 
coughs, etc.) within 14 days of your returning to Korea, please 
call the KCDC Call Center at 1339 and consult a doctor at a 
screening clinic.

·If you develop any respiratory symptoms, wear a mask. 
Importantly, wearing a mask is a must when you go outside or 
visit a medical clinic or a hospital.

·Wash your hands with running water for more than 30 seconds.

·When you visit a medical clinic or a hospital, tell your doctor 
your overseas travel history: the fact that you visited or stayed in 
Chinese regions, including Hubei province. 

※The KCDC's 24/7 service is available through KakaoTalk Plus Friend. 
To receive the service, please search KCDC.

                                                                     
National Quarantine Station, 
KCDC, MOHW




